

BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL **MEETING MINUTES**

October 8, 2024

President: Vice President: Sec/Treasurer:

Annabella Hilliard - excused

Austin Stewart Gwen Inskeep

Austin Stewart called the meeting to order at approximately 10:03 a.m.

Introductions were done

Old Business:

Austin stated Dozer Days will be postponed until 2025 and there was a possibility of combining it with the Spring Luncheon Event. Gwen Inskeep relayed from Annabella that the reason for postponing was to make sure there was adequate time to plan as the goal is to reach a large audience.

Financial Report:

Current Business Checking Balance as of 10-8-24 was \$1,325.42.

No new subdivisions were reported in the county.

New Business:

Scott Murphy with the City of Blackfoot stated the new animal shelter was almost complete and is located off of Teeples. Scott also noted that Pendlebury is in design and is proposed to be 3 lanes wide once constructed.

Austin started discussions on the annual spring Contractor's Luncheon and noted he would like to keep with the food the same, search for individuals with real-life experiences who are willing to share their stories and possibly invite OSHA to speak.

Safety Minute:

Austin read the email from D55 Superintendent warning of a recent incident with a child at a local bus stop. The child was approached by 2 unknown men one morning. The child was alarmed and proceeded to headed straight home. The intentions of the 2 men were unknown. However, it is a good reminder to remain diligent in observing your surroundings especially when it comes to safety of the children in our community.

Approval of Minutes:

Austin Stewart motioned to approve the minutes from September 10th 2024. Matt Pallante seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion passed.

The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on November 12, 2024, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 10:28 a.m.

Gwen Inskeep (Secretary/Treasurer)